Guthrie Township
Hubbard County Minnesota
Monthly Board Meeting Minutes
  December 10, 2024 
The Guthrie Town Board held its regular monthly meeting at the Town Hall on December 10, 2024. In attendance Amanda Lofthus (Supervisor-Chair), Roger Corson (Supervisor), Michael Schmidt (Supervisor), Rebecca Theis (Treasurer) and Amanda Fallgren (Clerk) and Jakki Blom (Deputy Clerk). Also in attendance was  Bryan Delaney, and Marv and Diane Thomason.  The meeting was called to order at 8:00 PM and was opened with the pledge. 
The Clerk read the minutes of the November monthly meeting as submitted by Amanda Fallgren. The minutes were approved as read.
The Treasurer provided the Treasurer’s report. Treasurer’s report approved as read. Clerk and Treasurer’s books agree.  
OLD BUSINESS:
Mike is still waiting to receive information from Joanna Hammerstrom at Helga Township, in regards to the speaking resolution they have adopted.
Becky stated that the Cemetery CD will remain at Security Bank and has renewed for another 91 days at 4%. 
NEW BUSINESS: 
Marv and Diane Thomason inquired about Guthrie Township taking over the maintenance of Quiet Prairie.  Mike Schmidt explained that the road would need to meet certain criteria in order for the township to acquire the road and maintenance of the road. A copy of the Guthrie Township Road Policy was given to Marv and Diane to review. 
Mike attended the Township Association Meeting at Fern Township.  
On 11/22 Mike looked at the pot holes on Roxbury Drive, that are a result from calcium chloride, and called Les at Gladen’s. On 11/24, the weather warmed up and Mike called Les again. Les stated that they could blade, but that it probably wouldn’t do a whole lot. May need to add more gravel. The work has been completed, with 12 cubic yards of Class 1 gravel at $12.50/cubic yard.  As a result of calcium chloride, the pot holes were fixed and total bill for the repair was $930.00, which included cost of material, equipment and time expensed at emergency rate of time and a half. This issue will need to be discussed at the 2025 March Annual Meeting. 

The Next Regular Meeting will be held on January 14, 2025 at 8:00 P.M. 

A motion to pay bills and to adjourn the meeting was made by Roger Corson and Mike Schmidt seconded the motion.
Submitted by: Amanda Fallgren– Clerk 1/14/2025

